Emergency Communications Advisory Board
June 14, 2023
Special Meeting

Members present:  Sheriff Jeff Easter, Deputy Chief Angela Hamilton, Emergency Manager Julie Stimson, Chief Doug Williams, CIO Mike Elpers, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Deputy Chief Brandon Russell, Chief Tammy Snow, Deputy Chief David Hersh, Deputy Chief Ray Hensley, Deputy Director Jon Marr
Also, present: Director Elora Forshee, Deputy Director Alayna Moreno, Assistant County Manager Rusty Leeds, Battalion Chief Lane Pearman (WFD)
The meeting was called to order with a quorum present.  
1. CAD Performance 
This special meeting of the 911 Advisory Board was called to order by Sheriff Jeff Easter to discuss the performance of CAD and management of issues being reported.  
a) Sheriff Easter reported out for the Sheriff’s Office.  They experienced some minor issues that were addressed when reported but no other issues persisted. 
b) Deputy Chief Angela Hamilton reported out from EMS the following issues – 
a. There was still work being done on the data export from CAD to Sansio. 
b. EMS had been working with 911 and IT to work through some recommendation issues with relation to units being at post or not at post. 
c. There are still some customizations that EMS is working to determine with regard to how they want the system set up for their staff.  One example is the visualization of units and locations. 
d. There were some issues of calls that held before being dispatched that were sent over to 911 administration that day. 
e. The report is that 911 had been responsive to issues that were sent over and the goal was to keep communication open and active for timely reporting and response. 
c) Chief Doug Williams reported out from SCFD on the following issues – 
a. There were issues during go-live with relation to fire station alerting, with it not working as it was advised it was going to work.  Those issues persisted for a period of 8-days where dispatchers had to manually alert the stations.  
b. It was understood that alphanumeric paging was going to be a possibility and it was not until shortly before go-live that it was communicated that alpha-numeric paging was not going to be an option.  SCFD was having to find alternate means of notifications to replace that. 
d) There was not a representative from WPD to report on issues that they experienced.  ACM Rusty Leeds reported that he was aware of issues related to the following – 
a. The interface between Niche and CAD was still being worked on to ensure that the data being transferred over was populating correctly. 
b. There were several calls during the go-live period that were not entered correctly and therefore there was a delay in response.  Those calls were communicated to Chief Sullivan at the time they occurred. 
e) Chief Tammy Snow deferred to Battalion Chief Pearman who reported out from WFD on the following issues – 
a. There were issues that were reported to 9-1-1 through emails and then a meeting of a working group that met in May with Director Forshee.  Issues included the fire station alerting, prioritization of fire calls, cross-staffing, and recommendation concerns. The working group, which includes WFD, Derby FD, and SCFD, continues to meet and report back issues or request modifications. 
b. There was discussion about some of the recommendation issues being related to cradlepoint and that those needed to be vetted out before there was any reports sent over to 9-1-1 for those. 
c. Chief Snow discussed offering WFD staff to help with programming of geo-fences around high rise locations, which is one of the features that WFD would like to utilize.  
f) Deputy Chief Brandon Russell reported out from Derby FD but did not have any issues specific to their department that were not already reported on and being worked on through the previously identified working group. 

2. WFD Union Statements to the Media (Firefighters as Dispatchers)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sheriff Easter referenced the recent statements provided to the media from the Wichita Fire Union with relation to CAD performance.  Chief Snow stated that the Wichita Fire Department has no desire to take over dispatching, they just want to be supportive of the work being done in dispatch and offer help where they can.  There was discussion of the Board putting out a statement disputing the claims made by the Wichita Fire Union but it was decided that this was not the best course of action, rather Sheriff Easter, as a representative of the Board, and Director Forshee would hold a joint press conference following the meeting to discuss the progression of CAD, the work being done, and the ongoing collaboration on the project.  



